
Am I A Denzel Fan?
I’ve heard a lot of people say they are Denzel Washington
fans, and I didn’t really get it.  But then I watched Inside
Man, and  I enjoyed it.  I then saw Book of Eli in the
theaters, which I really liked a lot, and it’s become one of
my husband’s favorite movies of all time.

Last night we watched the 1998 movie Fallen, also starring
Denzel, and it was one of the best crime-thrillers I’ve seen
in a long time.  As usual with these types of movies, I
hesitate saying too much because I don’t want to ruin anything
for anyone.  Let’s just say that I highly recommend Fallen;
especially  if  you  like  the  genre;  especially  if  you  like
Denzel.  Always intriguing; at times it was genuinely creepy,
though never gory, and most importantly, it did not leave the
audience distracted with guessing possible twists – just a
good crime drama which left one waiting to see what unfolds
next.  John Goodman, James Gandolfini, and Donald Sutherland
all provide excellent performances rounding out the acting
roster.  At one point, there was an expression on Denzel
Washington’s  face  that  was  utterly  perfect  for  the
circumstance at hand, and that’s when I realized that I was
starting to become a fan of his acting.  If you would have
asked me before today who my favorite movie actor is, I would
have said Tom Hanks.  I loved Forrest Gump, Splash, League of
Their Own and Toy Story, and I thoroughly enjoyed a host of
other Hanks films: The Terminal, Castaway, and Big just to
name a few.  Hanks’ diversity, comedic abilities, and every-
man qualities make him fun to watch.  So after thinking about
all these great movies again, I guess I would still maintain
Tom Hanks as my favorite movie actor, but because I judge
movies more from a whole-picture perspective, Denzel’s films
are starting to catch my eye – he knows how to pick ’em!

I’ve seen Bone Collector (push-knob car locks have never been
the same), but it’s been a long time, and I don’t remember
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much about the movie except that I liked it (and those darn
push-knob car locks).  So now, being a Denzel Washington fan,
I will have to watch Bone Collector again.

So the point of this post is?  See Fallen – it’s good.  And we
have  SO  broken  the  stinker  movie  trend  around  here.  
Hallelujah!!   And  thank  you  Denzel!

Final Dress
Yes, tonight was the final dress rehearsal for You Have the
Right to Remain Dead.  We had a few snags but nothing that
will  prevent  us  from  having  an  AWESOME  opening  night
tomorrow.  We were instructed to come home, get a good night’s
sleep, relax tomorrow (glad I have the day off), and look over
our lines.  Very sound advice from a first time director who
has done a sensational job!  I love directors who just let the
actors do their thing and offer critiques when they are needed
AFTER the rehearsal is completed.  Just another fantastic
experience!

NOW my little pitch: to all of you readers who are planning to
attend Little Shop of Horrors PLEASE do so.  My request is
this: the show I am in runs THIS WEEKEND ONLY (four shows, one
Friday, two Saturday shows, and one Sunday matinee).  Little
Shop has a total of 7 performances over two weekends (one of
which I WILL BE attending… three good friends in the cast
notwithstanding).  So you have ample opportunity to enjoy both
because they are both excellent shows.  Ok.. plug over.

After  tonight’s  rehearsal,  I  came  home  and  watched  an
EXCELLENT movie.  I can only say this without giving away the
whole movie because there is sooooo much to tell.  Inside Man
in a nutshell features a powerhouse cast of two Academy Award
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winners (Denzel Washington and Jodie Foster) plus the talented
Clive Owen and Christopher Plummer.  Of the plot, I will say
that it concerns the perfect bank heist.  Never boring and has
many layers and intricacies.  I find that cooling down from
the excitement of the evening before a show opens is best
spent indulging in not so ordinary things.  I will watch the
shows I have DVRed(?) at a later date.

Once again, I have had the pleasure of working with new cast
members (I have now worked with TWO  Heffelfinger guys) and
once again ventured out into another fantastic venue!  Thanks
everyone.


